
1201 2/3 1/201-FPP 
Government of India 

Ministry of Chemicals & Fertilizers 
Department of Fertilizers 

Shastri Bhawan, New Delhi, 
Dated 20th  January, 2016 

OFFICE MEMORANDUM 

Subject: 	Notification of Import Parity Price (IPP) for the first quarter of 2015-16 
under New Urea Policy - 2015. 

In pursuance of Department of Fertilizers' Notification No. 12012/1/2015-FPP dated 

25th May, 2015 and subsequent clarification dated 8th  June, 2015 regarding New Urea 

Policy, 2015 for existing gas based urea manufacturing units, the Import Parity Price (IPP) of 

urea calculated on the basis of weighted average CER (Cost, Insurance and Freight) price 

during the period from 01st  April, 2015 to 30th  June, 2015 at Indian Ports on government 

account by designed importing agencies (Excluding OMIFCO) from international market and 

incidental expenditure incurred during the said quarter on imported urea are as under: 

Bill of Lading Quantity IPP Incidental Expenditure 

(MT) (Rs./PMT) (Rs./PMT) 
9,57,439.313/- 18,575.31/- 1,030.41/- 

* This IPP & incidental expenditure is provisional and subject to adjustment later on. 

2. The aforesaid IPP will be applicable for urea produced after 1.st June, 2015 under 
NUP —2015. 

3. This issues with the concurrence of IFD vide their Diary No.1089 dated I 1h 

December, 2015. 	 j) 

(Sunita Bansal) 
Under Secretary (FPP) 

Tele: 23388891 
To 

The Executive Director (FICC), 
The Fertilizer Industry Coordination Committee, 
Sewa Bhawan, R.K.Puram, 
New Delhi. 

Copy to: 

1. Director (FA), DoF 
2. Director (Mov), DoF 
3. Deputy Secretary (Finance), DoF 
/ 	NIC-for uploading on website. 


